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2024 that TUPs were approved for use by the Board providing STR owners with a direction to address
their compliance status. The short timeline for STR owners to register Provincially creates a risk that
STR owners will not be able to obtain a TUP in adequate time to be compliant with the Provincial
registry.

Issue 1: Alignment of Provincial Registry with Local Bylaws
CSRD staff have assumed that the CSRD is required to respond to the Province regarding an STR’s
compliance with local bylaws. If not compliant, and no TUP has been granted, such STRs will be
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With enforcement commencing after the May 1, 2025, application deadline, non-compliant STR hosts
and operators will start receiving fines. There is a lack of clarity regarding the uniform application of
enforcement and how it will be applied consistently and fairly across the different provincial jurisdictions,
further contributing to the uncertainty end confusion of the program.

Request

The CSRD staff and Board acknowledge the importance of an STR registry but have significant
concerns about how the Provincial Registry is interacting with local bylaw permitting. the
implementation timeline, short-term rental definitions, and enforcement expectations. Given the
operational challenges posed by the short deadlines, the Board is formally requesting additional time
to properly adopt the new regulations.

Additionally, the Board would like to present the following for consideration:

- Can hosts who have initiated the application process for CSRD bylaw compliance, but are not
yet fully compliant, be issued a provincial registration number to continue operations?

- For hosts who already possess a provincial registration number, is it possible for them to remain
in operation while they work toward full compliance with CSRD bylaws?

- As noted above, further clarification is needed within the Short-Term Rental Accommodations
Act and a distinct category that includes bed and breakfasts, inns, lodges, and resorts, is needed
to differentiate them from short-term vacation rentals.

- Also as noted above, clarification is needed regarding the Province’s expectations on regional
government enforcement.

The Board supports a flexible approach with extended deadlines, which would greatly assist in
achieving the shared goal of STR compliance with regulations.

Summary

STRs play an important and significant role in supporting the regional tourism economy by attracting
visitors and boosting local businesses. It is essential that STRs continue operating while working toward
compliance with CSRD bylaws. Their positive contribution to the community should not be disregarded.

In summary, given the factors noted above, it is not possible that the CSRD will be able to process and
approve 1,500 applications for legal STR operation by the May 1, 2025 deadline, creating a significant
burden on both CSRD staff and the Board.

The Board is confident that you recognize the importance of our concerns with the STR registry
deadlines, and we look forward to your continued assistance and collaboration in providing the support
required for long-term registry program success. We look forward to your response.

Yours truly,
COLUMBIA SHUSWAP REGIONAL DISTRICT
Per:

Board Chair

cc: Regional Districts





